
 

OFFICE OF THE LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR 

Vermont State House 

115 State Street 

Montpelier, VT 05602 

February 18, 2021

Meaghan Conly
107 Middle Rd.
Swanton, VT 05488

Dear Meaghan,

Thank you for taking the time to contact my office. I wanted to take a moment to respond to you 
personally.

I share your concerns regarding the January 6 riots in Washington, D.C. Because my office does 
not have law enforcement jurisdiction, I passed the video along to the Office of Attorney General
TJ Donovan. The riot that took place put the health and safety of elected leaders and Vermonters 
at risk, as well as our democracy.  Thank you for your vigilance in this fight against COVID-19, 
and concern for our Vermont communities.  

I am deeply committed to elevating the voices of Vermonters in Montpelier, and I hope you will 
not hesitate to contact my office again. 

I wish you good health as we work together to ensure Vermont recovers stronger from this 
pandemic and we restore faith in good government.

Sincerely, 

Molly R. Gray
Lieutenant Governor of Vermont

802-828-2226 www.ltgov.vermont.gov @ltgovgray



Good afternoon, I am writing to share the following video with you of Vermonters participating in this 
week's riot and invasion of the Capitol Building in DC. In addition to identifying these individuals for 
possible criminal activity, I believe it is essential they be identified and mandated to quarantine after 
participating in a dangerous super-spreader event that could put thousands of Vermonters at risk for 
COVID-19.Â These individuals must be held accountable for their actions and the potential damage done 
to the hard work we have all done in an attempt to keep Vermont safe and healthy.Â As Lieutenant 
Governor, I am urging you to move forward with the identification of these individuals and that they face 
the appropriate consequence to their careless actions.Â Video:Â https://youtu.be/kxHUoS2lqWg


